Bennington College May 9th, 1941

COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING, MAY 13th, 1941

The Community Council met in the Committee dining room
May 13th, Tuesday. Present were: Ann Mills, chairman: Lucile
Bloch; Teressa Blumberg: Theodora Boothby; Lila Larson for
Margaret Brush: Nancy Cole; Joan Bayne for Faith Colgan: Muriel
Cummings: Nancy Hamill: Fleanor Metcalf: Pricilla Sherman:
Edith Stevens: Mrs. Gerrett: Mr. Chaoman: Mr. Trumann

## TITCEMORS

The following applications for driving licenses were approved by the Council. They were Edith Stevens, Marian Johnson: Gale Nickson, Margaret Young, Joan Hyatt to drive Ruth McCormick's car, Mary Berna to drive Edith Stevens's car.

## HOUSE MEETINGS

The Council was asked to bring un the following points at the next house meetings which were to be held this week before the dance weekend. First were the new interpretations of Thhe Central Committee (see page ). Most important of these was the standard about guests in rooms which states that no men can be in student rooms after 6:45 p.m. The students were reminded that they were responsible for their quests' conduct as well as their own. It was noted that there has been a very good record of conduct during the last few months and the Community was urged to keep up the good work and was reminded that each student should have the Community's welfare in mind. The Community was also reminded that the lounge would be open all night for any men who were waiting for rides and that the policeman would be on hand if he were called. The house chairman should be notified of every "drinking party" that was going to we held in the house this weekend. Each chairman was also to tell the house that the houses would be locked at 3:00 A.M. and that if a student were going to leave campus she must sign out as usual.

There were two other oints to be brought up at house meetings, namely that Miss Shelley asked that people playing baseball after the commencement of a 7:35 meeting be more quiet and secondly that there has been a report that some students have not been as cordial as they might to visitors on campus and students were urged to

go up to guests and offer them any assistance nossible.

Respectfully submitted,

Edith Stevens